
Full Council (18) 
14 July 2021 

Crawley Borough Council 

Minutes of Full Council 

Wednesday, 14 July 2021 at 7.30 pm 

Councillors Present: 

S Malik (Mayor) 

M Flack (Deputy Mayor) 

Z Ali, M L Ayling, A Belben, T G Belben, J Bounds, S Buck, B J Burgess, R G Burgess, 
R D Burrett, D Crow, C R Eade, R S Fiveash, I T Irvine, K L Jaggard, G S Jhans, K Khan, 
M G Jones, P K Lamb, R A Lanzer, T Lunnon, K McCarthy, J Millar-Smith, M Morris, 
C J Mullins, S Mullins, M Mwagale, A Nawaz, D M Peck, A Pendlington, M W Pickett, 
S Piggott, S Raja and P C Smith 

Also in Attendance: 

Mr Russell Brown Appointed Independent Person 

Mr Peter Nicolson Appointed Independent Person 

Officers Present: 

Natalie Brahma-Pearl Chief Executive 

Siraj Choudhury Head of Legal, Governance and HR 

Heather Girling Democratic Services Officer 

Chris Pedlow Democratic Services Manager 

Mr Russell Brown Appointed Independent Person 

Mr Peter Nicolson Appointed Independent Person 

Apologies for Absence: 

Councillor B A Smith 

1. Disclosures of Interest

The disclosures of interests made by Councillors are set out in Appendix A to these
minutes.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of the Full Council held on 28 May 2021 were approved
as a correct record and signed by the Mayor.
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3. Communications

The Mayor firstly highlighted that he had included a written statement for their
information under the Communication Agenda item within the Supplementary Agenda
– Order Paper. The Mayor informed the meeting that the ceremony for Member’s
Long Service Badges and gifts to retired Councillors was currently scheduled to take
place at the next ordinary meeting of the Full Council on 20 October 2021. The Mayor
then commented that he would like to take the opportunity to congratulate the
England Football Team on the tremendous progress they made in the recent Euro
2020 tournament. He hoped that they could go a step further at the World Cup next
year. In particular, the Mayor stated he would like to pass the Council’s best wishes to
Gareth Southgate who of course grew up and went to school in our Borough.
Members would recall remember that he received a Pride of Crawley Award in 2019.

The Mayor also informed the Full Council that there will be an extraordinary Full 
Council meeting being held on Wednesday 15 September 2021. 

4. Public Question Time

There were no questions from the public.

5. Confirmed Total Final External Audit Fees for 2019/20 -
(Recommendation 1)

The Chair of the Audit Committee Councillor Millar-Smith introduced to Full Council,
Recommendation 1 – Confirmed Total Final External Audit Fees for 2019/20 which
had previously been considered by the Audit Committee at its meeting held on 29
April 2021. Councillor Millar-Smith also moved an amendment to Recommendation 1
as detailed on page 19 of the Supplementary Agenda – Order Paper. In presenting
the item it was noted the recommendation related to the unplanned and unexplained
increase of over £40k to the audit fees by the Council’s external auditors Ernst and
Young (EY). It was noted that the Councillor Millar-Smith had, with the Head of
Corporate Finance, raised the increased audit fees with Public Sector Audit
Appointments (PSAA), the body that oversees, appoints, and sets the scales of fees
for Local Authorities’ External Auditors.

It was noted that EY and our dedicate auditor were invited to attend the Full Council
meeting to address the concerns raised by the Audit Committee, but they declined the
opportunity.

Both the recommendation and the proposed amendment were seconded by
Councillor Flack in her role as Vice Chair of the Audit Committee.

Councillor Crow also spoke on this item.

RESOLVED 

That the Full Council 

1) considered and notes the justification presented by Ernst and Young and any
further information or updates relevant to the matter.
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2) agrees that the Chair of the Audit Committee to write again to the PSAA and EY
stating that the Council feel that they have failed to justify the substantial fee
increase.

6. Appointment of a Temporary Chair of the Full Council Meeting

In advance of the next item when the Full Council Recommendation 2 – Further
Deliberations of the Independent Remuneration Panel (Mayoral Allowances 2021/22
and 2022/23, the Mayor stated that he and the Deputy Mayor Councillor Flack have
declared an interest for the next item and as such would be leaving the meeting for
the discussion and vote on the Recommendation 2 and therefore, they would be
relinquish the positions of Chair and Vice Chair of the meeting for the item.

The Mayor then sought a nomination to Chair the next item. Councillor Lanzer was
nominated by Councillor Crow and seconded by Councillor McCarthy. With no other
nominations it was agreed that Councillor Lanzer be appointed as the Chair for the
next item.

Then having declared an Interest in the next item Recommendation 2 – Further 
Deliberations of the Independent Remuneration Panel (Mayoral Allowances 2021/22 
and 2022/23) Councillors Flack, Lamb and Malik left the meeting for the remaining 
duration of the meeting and took no part in the discussion or voting on the 
Recommendation. 

7. Further Deliberations of the Independent Remuneration Panel (Mayoral
Allowances 2021/22 and 2022/23 - (Recommendation 2)

The Full Council considered report LDS/169 of the Chair of the Independent
Remuneration Panel (IRP) which detailed the findings of the IRP and its independent
recommendations regarding the Mayoral Allowances for 2021/22 and 2022/23.

The item had been previously considered at the Governance Committee on 22 June
2021. Councillor McCarthy moved the recommendation which was seconded and
supported by Councillor Burrett.

Councillor Lunnon moved and presented the amendment to the Recommendation,
namely:

That the Full Council be recommended to agree that the Mayor’s allowance be set at
£6,361 per annum and the Deputy Mayor’s allowance be set at £954 per annum for
2022/23.

The amendment was seconded and supported by Councillor Jhans.

A single debate occurred on both the recommendation and the proposed amendment.
Councillors C Mullins, Crow, S. Mullins, Millar-Smith and Khan all spoke during the
debate.

Following the conclusion of the debate, Councillor Lanzer in the Chair, following a
request for a recorded on the proposed amendment, invited the Democratic Services
Manager to commence the recorded voting process.

A recorded vote was then called on the Labour Amendment to Recommendation 1.

https://democracy.crawley.gov.uk/documents/s18346/Further%20Deliberations%20of%20the%20Independent%20Remuneration%20Panel%20Mayoral%20Allowances%20202122%20and%20202223.pdf
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Voting in Favour: Councillors: Ayling, Buck, Fiveash, Irvine, Jhans, Khan, Jones, 
Lunnon, C Mullins, S Mullins, Nawaz, Pickett, Raja and P Smith (14) 

Voting Against: Councillors: Ali, A Belben, T Belben, Bounds, B Burgess, R Burgess, 
Burrett, Crow, Eade, Jaggard, Lanzer, McCarthy, Millar-Smith, Morris, Mwagale, 
Peck, Pendlington and Piggott (18) 

Abstentions: Councillors: None (0) 

Councillor Lanzer in the Chair declared the Amendment had fallen – votes in favour 
14, and votes against 18 with 0 abstention. 

Councillor Lanzer in the Chair then called for a vote on the substantive 
Recommendation 2 – Further Deliberations of the Independent Remuneration Panel 
(Mayoral Allowances 2021/22 and 2022/23). 

Councillor Lanzer in the Chair declared that the Recommendation 1 was approved – 
votes in favour 18, votes against 13 and 1 abstention. 

RESOLVED 

That the Full Council approves that the Mayor’s Allowance be set at £6,361 per annum 
and the Deputy Mayor’s Allowance be set at £954 per annum for 2021/22 (to 
commence on 1 August 2021) and 2022/23. 

8. Financial Outturn 2020-2021: Budget Monitoring - Quarter 4 -
(Recommendation 3)

The Full Council considered report FIN/526 of the Head of Corporate Finance which
had been previously considered by the Cabinet on 30 June 2021 and Overview and
Scrutiny Commission on 28 June 2021. Councillor Lamb, as the Leader of the
Council, presented the report and recommendations, which sets out a summary of the
Council’s actual revenue and capital spending for the financial year to March 2021. It
identifies the main variations from the approved spending levels and any potential
impact on future budgets. The report also gives an update of useable reserves.

Councillor Crow also spoke on the item and the recommendation.

Councillor Lamb moved the recommendation which was seconded by Councillor
Fiveash.

RESOLVED 

That Full Council approves: 

a) to increase the capital budget for purchase of temporary accommodation from
£1.1m to £2.4m to be funded from specific homelessness grants, revenue and
earmarked reserves for purchase of such properties.

b) to the transfers of reserves as outlined in section 9 of this report FIN/526.

https://democracy.crawley.gov.uk/documents/s18414/Financial%20Outturn%202020-2021%20Budget%20Monitoring%20-%20Quarter%204.pdf
https://democracy.crawley.gov.uk/documents/s18414/Financial%20Outturn%202020-2021%20Budget%20Monitoring%20-%20Quarter%204.pdf
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9. Notification of Decisions Protected from Call-In (Recommendation 4)

The Leader, Councillor Lamb introduced the item, which was set out on page 3 of the
Full Council agenda and on page 11 in the Supplementary Agenda Order Paper that
the Chief Executive on three occasions has had to use under the Urgent Action
decision making powers set out in the Constitution, and also protected from Call-In (in
accordance with Call-In Procedure Rule 8).

The first decision, which was taken on 5 May 2021, was to agree the District Heat
Network’s Heat Tariff. The second decision, which was taken on 13 May 2021, was to
agree that an additional discretionary Council Tax discount of up to £150 per
household may be provided for working age Council Tax reduction claimants. The
third and most recent was taken on 10 July 2021 was to agree the allocation of
Contain Outbreak Management Government Funding (COMF) of £642,362.

Councillor Lamb moved the recommendation, which was seconded by the Councillor
Fiveash.

RESOLVED 

The Full Council is requested to note the use of the Protection from Call-In provision 
by the Chief Executive in respect of the decisions taken by the Chief Executive 
relating to the District Heat Network’s Heat Tariff and Additional Discretionary Council 
Tax Discount and Contain Outbreak Management Funding which were taken on 5 
May 2021, 13 May 2021, and 10 July 2021 respectively. 

10. Notice of Motion 1 (Labour) - Motion amending the requirements of a
Procedural Motion

The proposed Notice of Motion 1 (Labour) - Motion amending the requirements of a
Procedural Motion, was withdrawn in advance of the meeting and therefore the
proposal was not discussed.

11. Notice Of Motion 2 (Labour) - The Council's Response To The Boundary
Commission For England

The Council considered the Notice of Motion 2 - ‘The Council’s response to the
Boundary Commission for England’ as set out on 89 of the Full Council’s agenda. The
Motion was moved and presented by Councillor Lamb in do so gave further
explanation behind the reasoning behind the Notice of Motion. Councillor P Smith
then seconded it and spoke in support.

Councillors Crow and McCarthy also spoke in support of the Motion.

The Mayor then called for the vote on the Notice of Motion, which was carried
unanimously.

RESOLVED 

On 8 June, the Boundary Commission for England set out their draft boundary 
proposals for Parliamentary constituencies at the next General Election. 
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The draft proposals would see Crawley's Parliamentary constituency 
boundaries remain coterminous with those of the local authority. This is 
something the commission actively seeks to achieve, where population sizes 
make it possible, as it is recognised that local authority areas represent 
established communities and coterminosity enables better coordination and 
representation to address residents' issues between the tiers. 

District and Borough Councils are responsible for administering all elections 
held within their areas, meaning reviews of other tiers of government relate to 
the business of this Council. 

With a deadline to respond of the 2 August, this is the Council's last 
opportunity to comment before the deadline. 

Crawley Borough Council approve and requests that the Electoral Services 
Manager submits a report to the commission expressing the council's support 
for the proposed boundaries for Crawley and setting out a case for their 
continued adoption. 

12. Councillors' Questions Time

Name of Councillor asking Question Name of Cabinet Member Responding 

Councillor Crow to the Cabinet Member 
for Environmental Services and 
Sustainability 

There has been a redesign of the patch 
teams and we were informed that this 
would increase the effectiveness and 
efficiency of grass cutting. It could be 
argued that every area across the town 
has not seen an improvement in the 
cutting of the grass verges, particularly 
throughout the summer. How much of a 
success has the redesign of the patch 
teams been? 

Thank you for your answer.  Interesting 
you mention the different size of the 
patches. I did hear from a colleague that 

Councillor Jhans, Cabinet Member for 
Environmental Services and Sustainability 

Thank you, Councillor Crow for your 
question. The first thing I would say with 
regards to the grass cutting programme 
is to stress how severe the weather has 
been.  The programme is dependent on 
the weather and having favourable 
ground conditions and this year has 
been extreme with the grass growing a 
lot faster.  Cutting has been a challenge 
but I can assure you that the teams have 
been out doing the best they can and 
working as quickly as possible to get 
around the 2 million m2 in the borough. I 
understand your concerns around the 
recent restructure and the grass cutting 
schedule but there is no evidence to 
suggest the two matters are linked.  The 
frontline staffing levels are unchanged, 
and the patches are based on number of 
acres, shrub beds and level of demand 
generated.  The teams are slowly 
catching up with the grass cutting. 

As far as I’m aware the teams try to be as 
fair and equitable in terms of the grass 
cutting. There will be some areas that do 
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if an area received more complaints, 
they would receive greater attention and 
greater frequency of grass cutting.  I 
understand the issue of the weather as 
this has happened in previous years. 

have more cuts than others for safety 
reasons due to sight lines. 

Councillor Lunnon to the Leader of the 
Council 

The England football team were led 
very ably by Gareth Southgate, former 
Crawley resident, and I wanted to ask 
the Leader how the Council could 
recognise this fantastic achievement 
and also whether he agrees with me 
that he’s led a team that’s been at the 
forefront of leading the fight against 
bigotry, homophobia and racism and 
showing leadership on that, that’s been 
somewhat lacking.  

I welcome the Leader’s answer and I 
would like to mention that Crawley 
Athletics Club has someone going to 
the Olympics as a relay team member, 
Nicholas Baker. 

Councillor Lamb, Leader of the Council 

Thank you. It’s not only what the team 
have achieved on the field that is 
impressive, it’s the way they’ve gone 
about it. Had they won, they were going 
to give their money to the NHS, they’ve 
repeated stood up against comments and 
they have gone out of their way to support 
those on the hardest of incomes which 
has shown a team that is genuinely 
concerned for its country, not just when 
they’re playing with the ‘Lions’ on their 
shirt.   
In terms of whether we should recognise 
the achievements of Gareth Southgate, 
I’m forming a Cabinet Sub-group, of 
myself, the Cabinet Member for 
Environmental Services and Sustainability 
who is responsible for naming various 
aspects of the town and Cabinet Member 
for Wellbeing who is responsible for much 
of the town’s leisure facilities.  These are 
those who able to take the decisions on 
these various aspects so we will consult 
together, along with the Leader of the 
Opposition prior to any formal 
announcement being made.  This does 
not necessarily mean calls for a statue 
will be fulfilled as we’ve seen previously 
where these have not lived up to 
expectations and we will only be criticised 
for spending money unwisely. But it is 
important to honour his achievements and 
recognise that this town has so much 
going for it.  We will go away and come 
back with a recommendation in due 
course. 

Councillor Burrett to the Cabinet 
Member for Resources 

You will recall a couple of Full Council 
meetings last year, you asked a series 
of questions about the existence or 
otherwise of a series of emails that may 

Councillor Fiveash, Cabinet Member for 
Fiveash 

That’s a good question, there were 
several. Emails sent internally within 
groups, even though council systems are 
not obtainable through FOI, and I was not 
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or may not have been sent by the 
Leader of the Council within the Labour 
Group and other people.   Now the 
situation has changed, and you’re now 
Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member 
with responsible for Freedom of 
Information and FOI requests, have you 
now received an answer that you are 
now satisfied with? 

Are you admitting you may have wasted 
some of the Full Council’s time when 
there may have been more pressing 
issues to deal with? 

entitled to them. The process was 
perfectly legal, and officers were correct 
in following the law. 

No, I wouldn’t describe it as a waste of 
time as it was a request for information. 
But at the end of the day, you just have to 
move forward. 

Councillor A Belben to the Chair of 
Licensing Committee 

The committee includes I’m sure some 
new and experienced members.  
Licensing is a very important committee, 
and people’s livelihoods are often at 
stake and there is important business 
within a licensing committee coming up.  
Are you satisfied that all licensing 
committee members are trained? 

Councillor Jaggard, Chair of Licensing 
Committee 

We do have some important business 
coming up. The last couple of licencing 
meetings were actually training meetings. 
They were compulsory training for all 
committee members because as you say 
licensing is extremely important. One was 
looking at the taxi licensing and the other 
looked at alcohol and pub licensing. 
There are a number of complex reports 
coming up and we need to ensure that all 
councillors are fully trained as we may 
face legal challenges in the face of 
improper decisions. It was compulsory 
training and unfortunately of the 14 
councillors that were required to attend, 
only 7 attended both sessions so this 
results in 7 fully trained councillors. 
Disappointedly 4 councillors failed to 
attend both sessions and this includes the 
newly elected Vice Chair and also the 
Deputy Leader.  These sessions will need 
to be re-run but will be at a later date and 
will incur further time and cost, which is 
disappointing.  

Councillor R Burgess to the Mayor 

Apologies but I did not hear whether or 
not you were going to formally write to 
Gareth Southgate congratulating him 
and the team on the achievements in 
the Euro 2020 tournament. If so, I 
apologise but if not, please can I urge 
you to do so in your formal position as 
Mayor on behalf of the town 
congratulating him and his team (both 
playing and non-playing) on their 
collective achievements. 

Councillor Malik, The Mayor 

Thank you, Councillor Burgess, this is 
something we will look into. 
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Councillor Eade to the Cabinet Member 
for Wellbeing 

I wanted to make you aware of the state 
of the children’s playground at the end 
of Ashburnham Road in Furnace 
Green?  The ground is slippery, 
dangerous and the mats have grass 
growing through them. It was only 
refurbished a few years’ ago but the 
maintenance is not being kept up to 
date. I have photos I can forward for 
information. 

Councillor C Mullins, Cabinet Member for 
Wellbeing 

We have a lot of unsupervised play areas, 
but we have a working group to look at 
the urgency of different sites. Please send 
me the photos and site details. I will be 
able to investigate fully during the daytime 
but some of the sites are old but we do 
have a programme of refurbishment, but I 
will investigate. 

Councillor B Burgess to the Cabinet 
Member for Public Protection and 
Community Engagement 

At WSCC, a CRB/DBS is automatically 
carried out following elections, in your 
present Cabinet role what are your 
thoughts about renewing the practice 
here especially as we have so many 
new councillors? 

Councillor Jones, Cabinet Member for 
Public Protection and Community 
Engagement 

I am happy to look into this matter a little 
further however I am personally not 
unhappy with the current arrangements 
the council has. I am aware of what 
WSCC has done in the past. I can re look 
at the process, but I am happy with the 
current arrangement and the council’s 
child safeguarding policy, which was 
reviewed last time I was Cabinet Member 
and possibly more recently. 

Councillor T Belben to the Cabinet 
Member for Environmental Services and 
Sustainability 

We know during lockdown that lots of 
families have bought dogs so can you 
tell me please the amount of fines that 
have been issued in the last 6 and 12 
months for dog fouling?  Also do you 
think if dogs had to be kept on leads 
whilst on public pavements it would 
result in less fouling because they 
would be under control?  

Councillor Jhans, Cabinet Member for 
Environmental Services and Sustainability 

Thank you for your question.  I’m afraid I 
don’t have the figures on the number of 
fines and incidents, but I can send these 
through to you. On your point about 
keeping dogs on leads, I think owners 
need to take personal responsibility for 
their dogs. 

Councillor S Mullins to the Cabinet 
Member for Environmental Services and 
Sustainability 

Please can you tell me more about the 
additional funding received for the green 
homes grant? 

Councillor Jhans, Cabinet Member for 
Environmental Services and Sustainability 

Thank you, a successful bid has been 
received to extend the green homes 
grant, the local authority delivery scheme. 
This includes solar PV panels and solid 
wall insulation.  To be eligible households 
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need to have a gross annual income of 
£30,000 or less or have an energy 
efficiency score of D or lower.  Letters 
have been issued to eligible households 
as well as notification via social media. 

Councillor Burrett to the Cabinet 
Member for Resources 

There is a commercialisation seminar 
next week and quite a few issues raised 
will be pertinent to Councillor Fiveash’s 
portfolio, relating to a lot of the internal 
support services and opportunities for 
commercialisation.  I wanted to ask him 
as a new portfolio holder there, if he is 
totally on board with the council’s 
commercialisation agenda? 

Councillor Fiveash, Cabinet Member for 
Resources 

Yes, I’m on board with the agenda. What I 
don’t want to see is everything else being 
forgotten about. I don’t have an issue with 
the commercialisation programme as 
such as long as we keep our focus on the 
social side of what we do.  

Councillor Crow to the Leader of the 
Council 

Does he think that Lewes is the only 
borough East Sussex council that is a 
member of the Greater Brighton 
Economic Board, given that Brighton is 
within East Sussex?  Does he find it odd 
that Lewes is the only East Sussex 
council that is a member whilst we have 
a few West Sussex members? 

Councillor Lamb, Leader of the Council 

Not necessarily, Eastbourne have been 
having conversations about whether it 
would be worthwhile signing up. If there is 
such strong feeling amongst so many 
West Sussex councils and if there’s a 
need for a voice larger that our own 
current geographical footprint to make a 
louder voice out there to address our 
concerns it may be that we don’t fill those 
current bodies to provide that voice or 
make a delivery in any reasonable form.  

13. Receiving the Minutes of the Cabinet, Overview and Scrutiny
Commission and Other Committees including Items for Debate

Moved by Councillor Flack (as the Deputy Mayor):- 

RESOLVED 

That the following reports be received: 

Planning Committee – 6 April 2021 
Planning Committee – 26 April 2021 
Audit Committee – 29 April 2021 
Overview and Scrutiny Commission – 7 June 2021 
Governance Committee – 22 June 2021 
Overview and Scrutiny Commission – 28 June 2021 
Planning Committee – 29 June 2021 
Cabinet – 30 June 2021 
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The following item which was not Full Council Recommendations was selected as 
Items for Debate: 

Agenda 

Page no. 

Committee/ 

Minute no. 

Item 

p.83 Cabinet  

30 June 2021 

(Minute 15) 

Conservative Group 

Telford Place Development 

Opportunity 

(PART B) 

14. Item for Debate - Telford Place Development Opportunity - Cabinet, 30
June 2021 (Minute 15)

Councillor Burrett explained the rationale for bringing this item for debate.  It was felt it 
was important to bring the matter forward as it was not specifically concerning this 
site.  The discussion held at the Overview and Scrutiny Commission had addressed 
the important issue of suggested inadequate parking on the site and whilst it was 
acknowledged the matter would be fully considered by the Planning Committee and 
no application had yet come forward, it was noted that there seemed to be 
developments being approved where the parking provision was not as high as would 
be expected and there was an assumption that due to the demographics that a lower 
parking provision may be required.  

It was felt that public transport and different modes of transport were not currently 
realistic, and the Overview and Scrutiny discussion had led to a unanimous 
recommendation which whilst accepted by the Cabinet for this particular site, now 
raised a much larger issue of the council’s parking standards.  It was commented that 
regrettably the council had previously cut its residential improvement programme and 
it was hoped that future decisions would not have to be made to combat current 
decisions involving parking. 

Councillors Lanzer, McCarthy, P Smith, T Belben also spoke on the item. 

Councillor Irvine responded on this item.  The planning process was driven by the 
Local Plan and applications would be considered by the Planning committee. 
However, what was deemed more important than that parking provision discussions 
was that there were benefits for the site for providing much needed housing in the 
town centre, bringing people into the town and helping out local businesses.

Closure of Meeting 

With the business of the Full Council concluded, the Chair declared the meeting 
closed at 9.52 pm 

S Malik 
(Mayor) 
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Disclosures of Interest Received 

Councillor Item and Minute Meeting Type and Nature of 
Disclosure 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0548/ARM 
– Steers Lane,
Pound Hill, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021  

Personal Interest – 
Cabinet Member for 
Housing 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0548/ARM 
– Steers Lane,
Pound Hill, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0548/ARM 
– Steers Lane,
Pound Hill, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0548/ARM 
– Steers Lane,
Pound Hill, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
Purdy 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0719/FUL 
– Vanguard House &
Victory House
Churchill Court,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal interest – 
employed by UK 
Power Networks (a 
consultee on the 
application that did 
not provide a 
response) 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0719/FUL 
– Vanguard House &
Victory House
Churchill Court,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0719/FUL 
– Vanguard House &
Victory House
Churchill Court,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
6 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
Local Authority 
Director of the Manor 
Royal Business 
Improvement District 
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Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0602/ARM 
– Overline House,
Crawley Station and
Adjacent Highway,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
 Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0602/ARM 
– Overline House,
Crawley Station and
Adjacent Highway,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Cabinet Member for 
Housing 

Councillor 
 Purdy 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0602/ARM 
– Overline House,
Crawley Station and
Adjacent Highway,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal interest – 
employed by UK 
Power Networks (a 
consultee on the 
application that did 
not provide a 
response) 

Councillor 
 Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0660/FUL 
– Overline House,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
 Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0660/FUL 
– Overline House,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Cabinet Member for 
Housing 

Councillor 
 Purdy 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0660/FUL 
– Overline House,
Station Way,
Northgate, Crawley
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal interest – 
employed by UK 
Power Networks (a 
consultee on the 
application that did 
not provide a 
response) 

Councillor 
 Pickett 

Planning application 
CR/2019/0661/FUL 
– Railway
Footbridge, Station
Way/East Park,
Crawley
(Minute 6)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
lives nearby to the 
application site 
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Councillor 
 Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0155/FUL 
– Easistore,
Maidenbower Office
Park, Balcombe
Road, Maidenbower,
Crawley
(Minute 7)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0274/FUL 
– Ambulance
Station, Ifield
Avenue, West
Green, Crawley
(Minute 8)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0274/FUL 
– Ambulance
Station, Ifield
Avenue, West
Green, Crawley
(Minute 8)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Cabinet Member for 
Housing 

Councillor 
Hart 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0274/FUL 
– Ambulance
Station, Ifield
Avenue, West
Green, Crawley
(Minute 8)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Secretary of Ewhurst 
Wood Sports and 
Social Club (a 
consultee on the 
application that did 
not provide a 
response) 

Councillor 
 P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0274/FUL 
– Ambulance
Station, Ifield
Avenue, West
Green, Crawley
(Minute 8)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Member of the 
Crawley Labour 
Supporters Club 
(based at a building 
adjacent to the 
application site) 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2020/0274/FUL 
– Ambulance
Station, Ifield
Avenue, West
Green, Crawley
(Minute 8)

Planning Committee 
26 April 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Cycle and Walking 
Forum, a consultee 
on the application 

Councillor 
R A Lanzer 

Appointments and 
Membership of 
Scrutiny Panels - 
HASC 
(Minute 5) 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 
7 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
WSCC Cabinet 
Member for Public 
Health and 
Wellbeing  

Councillor 
R A Lanzer 

Appointments and 
Membership of 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 

Personal Interest – 
Member of WSCC  
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Scrutiny Panels - 
JSSG 
(Minute 5) 

7 June 2021 

Councillor 
A Nawaz 

Appointments and 
Membership of 
Scrutiny Panels - 
Council-Owned 
Neighbourhood 
Parades Scrutiny 
Panel 
(Minute 5) 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 
7 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
CBC Parade 
Tenant/Shop Owner 

Councillor 
Flack 

Further Deliberations 
of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel 
(Mayoral Allowances 
2021/22 and 
2022/23) 
(Minute 7) 

Governance 
Committee 
22 June 2021 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest as 
she is the current 
Deputy Mayor. 

Councillor Flack left 
the room for this item 
and took no part in 
the discussion or 
voting on the matter. 

Councillor 
Lamb 

Further Deliberations 
of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel 
(Mayoral Allowances 
2021/22 and 
2022/23) 
(Minute 7) 

Governance 
Committee 
22 June 2021 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest as 
his partner is the 
current Deputy 
Mayor. 

Councillor Lamb left 
the room for this item 
and took no part in 
the discussion or 
voting on the matter. 

Councillor 
Malik 

Further Deliberations 
of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel 
(Mayoral Allowances 
2021/22 and 
2022/23) 
(Minute 7) 

Governance 
Committee 
22 June 2021 

Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest as 
he is the current 
Mayor. 

Councillor Malik left 
the room for this item 
and took no part in 
the discussion or 
voting on the matter. 

Councillor 
S Piggott 

Temporary 
Accommodation 
Modular Housing 
Solution 
(Minute 8) 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 
28 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Trustee for local 
Housing Association 
but this Association 
has not been 
involved in the 
current item. 

Councillor 
S Piggott 

Telford Place 
Development 
Opportunity  
(Minute 10) 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 
28 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Trustee for local 
Housing Association 
but this Association 
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has not been 
involved in the 
current item. 

Councillor 
R A Lanzer 

HASC 
(Minute 11) 

Overview and 
Scrutiny Commission 
28 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
WSCC Cabinet 
Member for Public 
Health and 
Wellbeing 

Councillor 
Irvine 

Planning application 
CR/2021/0248/FUL 
– The Base, Fleming
Way, Northgate
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
29 June 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Walking and Cycle 
Forum (a consultee 
on the application).  

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2021/0248/FUL 
– The Base, Fleming
Way, Northgate
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
29 June 2021 

Personal Interest – a 
member of Crawley 
Walking and Cycle 
Forum (a consultee 
on the application). 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2021/0248/FUL 
– The Base, Fleming
Way, Northgate
(Minute 4)

Planning Committee 
29 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Local Authority 
Director of the Manor 
Royal Business 
Improvement District 
and Chair of the 
Micropark 
Committee. 

Councillor 
P Smith 

Planning application 
CR/2021/0287/FUL 
– Car Park Adjacent
to Co-Op, 6
Maidenbower
Square,
Maidenbower
(Minute 5)

Planning Committee 
29 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
Member of and 
councillor for the 
Labour and Co-
operative Party (of 
which the Co-op 
supermarket is a 
supporter).  

Councillor 
P Smith 

Replacement Article 
4 Directions for Main 
Employment Areas  
(Class MA)  
(Minute 12) 

Cabinet 
30 June 2021 

Personal Interest – 
As Councillor P 
Smith is the 
Council’s 
representative to the 
Town Centre BID 
Board 

Councillor 
Crow 

Notice Of Motion 2 – 
The Council’s 
Response To The 
Boundary 
Commission For 
England (BCE) 

Full Council 
14 July 2021  
Agenda item 9 

Personal Interest – 
Chairman of the 
WSCC Electoral 
Review Panel. Who 
met to form the 
WSCC view on the 
BCE proposals 
including Crawley’s 
Parliamentary 
boundary 
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